
South West area report – Autumn 2019 
 
We currently have 23 members in the South West. This includes 1 student, 1 
honorary, 1 retired, 14 affiliate and 6 full members.   
 
We have not met since November 2018 but have recently finalised a date for 
our next meeting.  This will be on the morning of Wednesday 18th September in 
Exeter.  The topic is OASI and one of our members has very kindly agreed to 
host this session and deliver an update on the topic.  Other members are 
encouraged to contribute with case studies and I hope it will be a well-
attended, informative and supportive session. 
 
We have also had two members that have retired over the last 6 months, 
Wendy Farren and Lynne Coates. Both are continuing to work within Pelvic 
Health.   I hope however they have managed to balance this with some well-
deserved time for themselves. 
 
I am really keen to keep our meetings as frequent as possible and remain 
grateful to the members who are able to attend and help deliver the sessions.  
Any support or ideas are gratefully received. 
 
 
Emily Hoile  
South West Area representative  
emilyhoile@nhs.net 

https://webmail.heartsol.nhs.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=q3hRZbB3_eT_yBWgA-AghMT50r9s1vLdWmLtJB4uLTfGQV_6N0rXCA..&URL=mailto%3aemilyhoile%40nhs.net

